LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES – March 17, 2020 
Present:  Joe Frisino,  Paul Kelly, Tim Lippert, Hans Soderquist,   Linda Styer,    Tom White,  Heidi Carle – Director   

Excused:   John Gordon,  Paul Ventura,  

Absent:   Elaine Bouvier,   Diana Frangos,    Jeanne Strausman,

The meeting was called to order at  7:05 pm.

Heidi told the board that the Governor passed an executive order allowing board meetings to occur virtually by phone and computer, which is normally in violation of the state's open meeting law.

An attempt was made to record tonight's meeting but failed due to technical difficulties.

Minutes will be posted on the library website.

Secretary's Report
Tom made a motion to accept the February Board minutes.     Paul K seconded.  Motion carried

Treasurer's Report
Joe made a motion to accept the financial report including the detail of the checks written for the month.   Linda seconded.  Motion carried. 
Finance Committee
The following check signing policy was proposed:

Proposed signatory policy:
Continue mandatory auditing of all claims forms by the President of the Board of Trustees to assure dual control of expenditures.

Allow one-signature authority to signatories for amounts up to $1,000.

Give Library Director signatory authority for amounts up to $1,000.

Limit Library Director signatory authority for single-payment contracts to $1,000.

Require signature of  the President of the Board of Trustees for all service contracts obligating the library to continuing payments and all single-payment contracts over $1,000.
Tom  made a motion to accept the proposed new check signing policy.  Joe seconded.  Motion carried.

Linda made a motion  to assign the following people as check signers;   Director – Heidemarie Carle, Treasurer - Tom P. White, Assistant Treasurer - Hans Soderquist, Check signer 1 -  Joe M Frisino, Check Signer 2 – Paul Ventura.  Tom seconded.  Motion carried.

Joe made a motion to accept the finance committee report.    Paul K seconded.  Motion carried.

Development Committee
Elaine agreed to help with the Appeal Letter.
There was no Development Committee report this month.
Fund-raising Committee
Elaine will not be able to help with the Lawn Party this fall.  We will need to find someone else to help.  It was suggested that we ask Sue Cunningham.

There was discussion on the coronavirus affecting our fundraising this year.  At this point we are not canceling the Cocktail Party or Ramble, but we will need to be ready to adjust quickly as the situation evolves.

Tim made a motion to accept the fund-raising committee report.    Joe  seconded.  Motion carried.
Building Committee
Linda and Hans have begun “spring cleaning” of the financial records.  A decision was made to only save seven years of documents.  Tom mentioned that certain real estate records should be kept longer.  Joe mentioned that certain personnel records should be kept longer as well anything involving lawsuits.

Paul K made a motion to accept the building committee report.    Tom seconded.  Motion carried.
Director's Report
There was good attendance at the Winterfest and many people came to the library table.

New library items will be reserved for Rensellaerville Library patrons for 90 days before being added to the UHLS system. 

A lot of programming is being suspended because of coronavirus.

Tom  made a motion to accept the director's report.  Tim  seconded.  Motion carried.
New Business
The Miller endowment Fund needs to be spent soon.  We have already spent some of it on the children's book  collection.  We need to use the rest of the money to buy a garden bench.  

Old Business
Medusa Breakfast;    March and April breakfasts are canceled.

Long Range Plan
Linda will reach out to Tim Burke to set up a first virtual meeting to discuss the long range plan.

Town board meetings.  -  Tim attended the last board meeting and described to the town board  the actions the Library was  taking to adjust to the coronavirus.

Rensselaerville Town Board meetings are suspended during the coronavirus pandemic.

New Business
Coronavirus mitigation plans dominated recent weeks in the library.

Heidi drafted a plan called “Library Services during Unusual Circumstances”.

Adding the wifi booster for internet access has increased access outside the front of the library building.

Record numbers of patrons came into the library in advance of the library closure to check out materials.

Heidi mentioned that UHLS has been invaluable through the coronavirus situation.

Linda made a motion to adopt the “Library Services during Unusual Circumstances” policy.  Paul K seconded.  Motion carried.

2021 is the 100th anniversary of the library charter.  Heidi had an idea for a fundraiser called 100 for 100.  The goal would be to have 100 patrons raise $100.  The plan would be to run it from spring through summer before the Appeal Letter begins so that it doesn't conflict.  Linda said we should add that to our long range plan.

Heidi told the board we now have a new library page name Paige.

Adjourn
Tom made a motion to adjourn.   Joe  seconded.  Motion carried.

Adjourned at 8:38pm.
Next board meeting will be Tuesday April 21.
